Rooms Nearing Completion in Fellowship Center

Bollenback Builders notified the church and the architect on February 3 that our new Fellowship
Center is "substantially complete”. That means that they have passed all state and county
inspections and that we will receive our “Certificate of Occupancy” from Citrus County soon,
hopefully within a week. Of course, we have a "punch list* of many small repairs and changes
needed, but these are minor items that should be completed in short order. Bollenback held a day-
long series of training sessions on February 4 o explain the operation of our kitchen equipment,
the several audio-visual systems, the fire safety system, Heat and Air conditioning systems,
lighting and electrical systems, the wheel chair lift to the stage, the room divider in fellowship hall,
and more. Furniture in storage has been returned to the church, and new furniture is arriving daily.
Many hours of volunteer work has already been completed to assemble furniture, build storage
shelves, hang bulletin boards and window dressings, and move everything into its new location. The
photos below show some of the rooms as they looked on February 6.
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Fellowship Hall (above) Kitchen (above)

Parlor (below) Multi-media Classroom (below)






